
 
 

What will 

school be like 

when I return 

in September 

2020? 

 

  



 
 

This year there has been lots of changes that we have 

had to deal with, these changes may make us feel 

anxious about returning to school because we don’t 

yet know exactly how school will be. This booklet will 

set out some of the new arrangements for 

September… 

 

Everybody will have to remain in their year groups 

during the school day and cannot mix with other year 

groups, this means that every year group will have 

different timings to the school day and these will be 

different from what you are used to.  

 

LESSON TIMINGS WILL CHANGE. 

 

Mr Prindiville has sent a letter to all parents with a clear outline of each year 

groups new timings of the school day. 

 

This will be new for everyone so do not worry about 

knowing your timings, all of the school staff will be on 

hand to help all the students learn the new day. 

 

 

 



 
 

Moving around the school will be different……  

 

In September, each year group will have its own 

corridor which all lessons will take place. For example 

you may only be on the F corridor for every lesson.  

For example: P1 could be Maths in F12 and P2 could be 

Geography in F15. You will not have any lessons on any 

other corridor.  

Each year group will have their own toilet and cannot 

use other year group’s toilets. 

 

 

 

Year group “bubbles” 

You may have heard the word 

“bubbles” used a lot recently. All 

this means is the group you stay 

inside and do not mix with others.  

Your entire year group will be your “bubble”. This 

means you can hang out with anyone in your year 

(they do not have to be in your form/class), but you are 

not allowed to spend time or be with anyone who is in 

a different year group.  
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Why are we in bubbles? 

Let’s imagine a student in Year 11 

becomes unwell, if they are in a Bubble, 

the steps we may have to take to look 

after everyone will only affect one year 

group. The rest of us will be able to continue coming to 

school. 
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If we did not have bubbles and someone became 

unwell, it would then impact the whole school like this:  
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Although there are many differences happening right 

now, it is important to remember that school will 

remain safe, fun and a happy place for us all as always.  

We are looking forward to welcoming you back in 

September. 

 

 

 

 


